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September 28, 2014 SEEING THE GOSPEL: THE CALL TO SEE THE GOSPEL

MARK 10.32-34
The disciples are blind and need to receive their sight with regard to the mission of Jesus and the nature of the gospel. Jesus
continues the healing he began with them when he called them by once again telling them of his mission to die and rise again in
Jerusalem. 

Healings in Mark = need of the disciples and what Jesus is doing for them. Indicated by structures such as “Markan sandwich” (i.e.,
two similar stories or two parts of the same story on either side of another story in order for us to understand that they are all
conveying the same message).

Call to “see” the impending suffering, death, and resurrection of Christ (10.32-34); the disciples’ blindness regarding authority
(10.35-45); healing of blind Bar-Timaeus (10.46-52). Disciples and Bar-Timaeus asked, “What do you want me to do for you?”
(36, 51) Parallels between the two.

Overall structure in Mark. Healings match the number of disciples called. First four called (1.16-22) followed by four healings
(1.23-28; 1.29-31; 1.40-45; 2.1-12). Levi called (2.13-17) followed by one healing (3.1-6).

Jesus calls all twelve to him on the mountain and there are eight new names (Simon = Peter; 3.13-19). Throughout the rest of the
Gospel there eight more healings (5.1-20; 5.21-43 (x2); 7.24-30; 7.31-37; 8.22-26; 9.14-29; 10.46-52).

Jesus has healed, is healing, and will heal his disciples.

Jesus’ Call To See The Gospel (10.32-34). Third time Jesus has spoken of this plainly (8.31-32; 9.30-32)

“in the way going up into Jerusalem.” “The way” = prepared by John and followed by Jesus; always leading to Jerusalem. Disciples
thought to be crowned king like David overtook Jerusalem and established his throne (2Sm 5).

Jesus is ascending up into Jerusalem to establish his kingdom and be enthroned as the true Son of David, but that throne will take
the form of a cross. Jesus will reveal what it means to be the King of God’s people. 

Those following were amazed and afraid. Why were they amazed? Possibly continuing to talk to them about the demands of the
kingdom just as he had done with the rich man in the previous scene.

Why were they afraid? The claims of the kingdom upon a person’s life are so radical that it is scary. There may be times that you
must leave everything you have ever known–possessions, family, homeland–and follow Christ. 

Do we proclaim a message that continues to amaze and create fear? 

“See, we are going up to Jerusalem and the Son of Man will be handed over....” What is about to happen is not a mistake. This was
“the way” all along. This is what the King does. 

“the Son of Man” = “Son of Adam” = the one to whom the mission and promise of dominion over creation is given.

Becomes more focused as developed in history. Ezekiel is the Son of Man (used of him over 90x). He is a prophet and high priest
who comes to destroy Jerusalem (Ez 43.3), calling people to follow him and YHWH out of Jerusalem to be saved.

Daniel has a vision of one “like the Son of Man” (i.e., Ezekiel) in Dan 7. He ascends to the Ancient of Days to receive a kingdom
that will have dominion over all the earth. It will come through suffering, but it will come.

Why does he specifically mention being handed over to the chief priests and scribes? 

Chief priests - rulers; but chiefly responsible for the worship at the Temple. Ironically, in their sin they will be offering up their
greatest sacrifice.

Scribes - representatives of the Law; they will pervert the Law to put Jesus to death, but, ironically, they will fulfill the Law
because Jesus had to die under the Law in order to redeem those under Law (Gal 4.4-5).
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Handed over to the Gentiles/nations. Israel was to lead the nations into worship of the one true God, having the nations participate
with them in worship (cf. Num 15). They have deceived the nations and led them to false worship (like the serpent). Ironically,
they, like the Jews, are offering up the sacrifice for their sins.

The suffering through which Jesus will go is reflective of Isaiah’s Suffering Servant (Isa 50-53).

Mocked -That is, they will ridicule him, making fun of him, and treating him with contempt.

Spit up him - is another sign of contempt and shame. Also transfers uncleanness (Lev 15.8).

The Gentiles will scourge and eventually kill Jesus. This is what happens to the Suffering Servant who gives his back to those who
strike (Isa 50.6).

The deep and profound irony continues. Ultimately this is the plan of God himself. Isaiah tells us in Isa 53.10 that it was the will of
YHWH to crush him. Why? In order to make him an offering for the guilt of his people.  (Cf. Isa 53.5)

As we were all in union with Adam at one time, we stood with them. We killed Jesus, and it was for us that Jesus died. We in sin
crucified him, but it was to save us from our sins that Jesus was crucified. This is the strange and wonderful plan for our King.

“And the third day he will rise again.” Without the resurrection, the cross is absolutely meaningless (1Cor 15.14, 17). This had to
be done “according to the Scriptures” (1Cor 15.1-3).

3rd Day = day of judgment (i.e., separation of righteous from the wicked). Thematic in Scripture: E.g., Isaac (Ge 22.4ff.; Heb
11.19), Pharaoh (Ge 40.20), Israel at Mt Sinai (Ex 19.11, 15, 16); Hosea’s prophecy (Hos 6.2).

Why is the resurrection so important to this scenario? World’s courts render a verdict as God’s ministers (cf. Rom 13.1-7). When
they execute someone, they are sending the case up to the Supreme Court/Judge.

Resurrection = the reversal of the lower courts’ verdicts. They have misrepresented God’s judgment. Unless they repent and agree
with God’s judgment, they will come under God’s wrath.

“Jesus went before them.” Literally, he was walking ahead of them. But he is also the forerunner, the one that walks the way before
us so that we can follow him.

One of the scandals of the cross is that the gospel demands that we come and die; that we give up everything as Christ did in order
to inherit eternal life.

The gospel of the kingdom of the world says, “Insist on your rights!” The gospel of the kingdom says, “Give up your rights in
service to others.” 

People are afraid of dying. They are afraid, like the crowd following Jesus, that if they give up their lives in any form or fashion,
that it will be the end. If they give up their lives for Christ, they won’t get life back. When you lose your life, life is over. 

But that is not what we find with Jesus. When you lose your life in and for Christ, you receive greater life than you had before. 

People are afraid of investing everything in Christ because, they say, there is a chance he might be wrong. But God settled that in
the resurrection when he judged in Jesus’ favor. 

What this means for you and me is that God has already judged in the favor of all of us who are in union with Christ. That is, if we
have agreed with God’s judgment, repented of our sins, confessed our loyalty to Christ, and are a part of his kingdom program,
God has already said, “You are in the right.” 

We still have blind spots revealed in those attitudes, actions, and things we refuse to give up for the kingdom, but Jesus is healing
us as we submit to him.
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